HCS ACT 2007 TALKING POINTS

Talking points:

· In four areas (Science, Reading, English & Composite) HCS's average scores were within .3 of a point of the state average.

· A good news item is that we significantly increased the number of students tested from 621 in 2006 to 658 in 2007.  

· Our students' average in English was 20.1, above the college readiness benchmark of 18.

Following are recommendations by the College Board to insure college readiness for students and how Hardin County Schools are addressing these areas:

· Create a Common Focus for an understanding of what students need to know for college and workplace readiness -- our schools work intensely with the Core Content for assessment via curriculum maps and instructional units.  In an alignment study recently released by KDE, the core content for assessment and Kentucky's state test were judged as more rigorous than the ACT standards and test.

· Establish High Expectations for All -- our superintendent, Nannette Johnston, has developed a vision for Hardin County Schools that focuses on effective teaching and deep learning for students.  The Thoughtful Education professional development training and instructional tools are helping us achieve these goals.  In addition, our high schools are establishing smaller learning communities and 9th grade academies.

· Require a Rigorous Curriculum -- the state assessment and curriculum documents (academic expectations, program of studies and core content for assessment) form the foundation for professional development trainings and for instructional planning in our schools.

· Provide Student Counseling -- HCS middle and high schools are implementing the on-line Individual Learning Plan, a tool that will provide students and staff guidance in choosing correct course sequences to meet students' individual goals.  Middle and high schools are 
staffed with counselors as well as family resource centers.

· Measure and Evaluate Progress -- we administer and disaggregate data from all the assessments the College Board recommends:  EXPLORE (8th grade);  PLAN (10th grade) and ACT (11th/12th grade).  In addition, students in grades 2-10 take the Measures of Academic Progress assessment twice a year in reading and math.  Data from all assessments is utilized to plan instruction in the classroom and to counsel with students regarding goal-setting.
